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Appeal from a judgment of the Erie County Court (Michael F.
Pietruszka, J.), entered May 15, 2014.  The judgment revoked
defendant’s sentence of probation and imposed a sentence of
imprisonment.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  Defendant appeals from a judgment that, upon his
admission that he violated the terms and conditions of probation,
revoked the sentence of probation imposed upon his conviction of,
inter alia, vehicular manslaughter in the first degree (Penal Law 
§ 125.13 [6]) and vehicular assault in the first degree (§ 120.04
[6]), and sentenced him to terms of imprisonment.  We agree with
defendant that his waiver of the right to appeal does not encompass
the sentence imposed following his admission that he violated the
terms and conditions of his probation because County Court failed to
engage him “ ‘in an adequate colloquy to ensure that the waiver of the
right to appeal was a knowing and voluntary choice’ ” (People v Brown,
296 AD2d 860, 860, lv denied 96 NY2d 767; see generally People v
Lopez, 6 NY3d 248, 256).  We nevertheless reject defendant’s
contention that the sentence imposed upon his violation of probation
is unduly harsh and severe.  We note that the certificate of
conviction incorrectly states that defendant was convicted of
vehicular manslaughter in the second degree and must therefore be
corrected to reflect that he was convicted of vehicular manslaughter
in the first degree (see People v Saxton, 32 AD3d 1286, 1286-1287). 
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